
My intervention during the Urgent
Question on the European Union
(Withdrawal Agreement) Bill and
Extension Letter, 21 October 2019

John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): I am glad that the Government wish to base
our future relationship with the EU on comprehensive free trade agreements,
but will they get on with tabling one, and show urgency in trying to secure
one? The sooner we can secure one, the more reassuring it will be
for Northern Ireland; and the public, who are heartily sick of all this, do
not want to waste another 15 months.

May I personally thank you, Mr Speaker, for avoiding groundhog day today? I
heard all the arguments on Saturday, and I do not think that I need to hear
them again.

The Secretary of State for Exiting the European Union (Mr Stephen Barclay):

I agree with my right hon. Friend: we need to get on to the future
relationship. The House has been endlessly debating the winding-down
provisions, which are contained in the withdrawal agreement Bill. The
political declaration sets out a clear framework for a best-in-class free
trade agreement, and we need to pass the Bill in order to get on with that.
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